CTLC Staff Stories: Kay Souter.
I've recently been seconded to work in the Radical Learning project with Claire Macken for the next three or four months, which is very exciting. Well, it's early days yet in the project because we're just preparing a proposal to go to the Vice-Chancellor at the end of 2012. But already, the project's starting to build excitement and renewed interest in future-focused teaching and learning at La Trobe University, which is absolutely thrilling for us to see. And the other thing is that I think people outside the institution are becoming aware of what's happening at La Trobe, which is also very good for us.

I guess it's, I'm most excited by that building of enthusiasm so early in the project. We've got a very lively online group established through the LMS, and it's already got 200 members. It reached 100 members within a couple of days. Very exciting discussions; people sharing their views in a sort of blue skies way. It is just wonderful to see. It's not a discussion which is bogged down by, you know, "Can we do that and what about the resources?" It's just ideas, and just people's enthusiasms, and it's really working well. The other thing that excites me is, as I sort of suggested before, that there's a lot of generosity and interest being shown by people outside the institution, which is also great to see. We've been writing lots of letters for visits and exchanges and we haven't had a single knock back. I think the very title - Radical Learning - is interesting people. It's a little bit retro. It's a little bit, perhaps, suggestive, and people are just responding with enormous interest and generosity.

Well, it's a bit early yet but the most notable outcome so far is a really fantastic study tour that we've assembled.  We've got visits to all sorts of amazing institutions and luminaries. We're meeting the people who set up Coursera at Stanford University. We're meeting the Institute of the Future. We've got members who are going to a whole bunch of universities where they've got very radical and future-focused programs in teaching and learning happening. And yeah, it's just thrilling. And it's also thrilling that we can bring back this stuff to the University. It's a real game changing moment, I think. We can really look forward to something wonderful coming out of this.
